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Town of Stonington

Permanent committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public 
Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

October 27, 2008
A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on October 27, 2008 at the Stonington High School Media Center.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, David Christina, Stephen Singer, and invited guest First Selectman Ed Haberek.

Absent:  Tony Cassata.
(1) Call to Order/Approval of Minutes



George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:13 p.m.  Charles Ballato motioned to approve the minutes of September 15, 2008 and September 23, 2008, seconded by David Christina and the motion carried unanimously.

(2)  Follow-up from Department Presentations

Stephen Singer reported the grid prepared at the last meeting reflects a culmination of the department presentations and the objective was to have data to assist with the RFP process.  First Selectmen, Ed Haberek, stated the grid has been completed as requested.  He will distribute to the Committee.  George Brennan commented if and when a consultant is retained, square footage should be considered.  One hundred square feet per person is the requirement at present.  

First Selectman, Ed Haberek, reported the possibility to bond more money is minimal.  He developed a reorganization of the Town Hall which coincides with the RFP and will be a beginning to the entire process.  On the first floor an effort was made to develop meeting space.  However, due to load bearing walls it was not possible.  The present plan is to gut the whole meeting room space and reconfigure it into a 20 person meeting space.  The registrar of voters, solid waste department, and the second floor will remain.  The third floor will remain except the town engineer will relocate and a small conference room will become available.  
First Selectman Ed Haberek is suggesting to take the old files and put them in  climate controlled storage and begin electronic documenting with the small office that would be included.  It provides a fire safe security and can be linked to the technology.  It will also free-up additional areas for office space.  This storage trailer will be located in the highway area near the generator after the storage shed is moved.  George Brennan suggested using some LOCIP funds to expedite this process.   This proposal will provide the information for the needs analysis, and provide a jumpstart to the process as well as reorganize staff support and start the electronic documentation process.  David Christina asked what will happen to the paperwork once the files are scanned.  First Selectman, Ed Haberek, stated he will look into the legal requirements for retaining documents, but with electronic documentation, the documents could be stored off-site.  David Christina asked if an estimate has been received to have an outside company do the electronic documentation.  First Selectman, Ed Haberek, will obtain additional quotes for climate controlled storage and outsourcing electronic documentation.    

First Selectman, Ed Haberek, stated the windows will be started shortly and a quote will be received for signage.  

Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee will be November 17, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Submitted by,

__________________________                                  ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                     George Brennan, Chairman  
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